PINTLALA HISTORICAL ASSOCIATION **NEWS AND NOTES**

This is the premier issue of the newsletter of the PINTIAIA HISTORICAL ASSOCIATION, including areas of south Montgomery County, as well. We hope that you will share this with a prospective member. Future issues, which should be mailed, will include a recap of the meetings, interesting trivia about our community forefathers and a "bulletin board" for our members with information concerning family research, etc. Any items of interest should be submitted to Susan Brown at 201-1413 or Ethel Todd at 200-3225 (keep trying until you reach one of them!).

JUST FOR YOUR INFORMATION**

An enthusiastic and large or anizational meeting took place at the Pintlala Baptist Church on January 25, 1907. Gary Burton acted as the moderator. Issues concerning or anizing the association were discussed. A committeee was appointed to select a slate of prospective officers and make recommedations concerning dues.

The PHA next met on March 15, 1907, in the Church, and the nominative committee presented their recommendations as follows:

PRESIDENT VICE PRESIDENT SECRETARY TREASURER PARLIAMENTARIAN MEMBERS-AT-LARGE

Etnel T. Todd
Jim Edwards
Mamie Sellers
Ricky McLaney
Gary Burton
George Moseley
Jack Hornady
Juliane Hataway
Moses Sellers

After unanimous election of the slate, Ethel Todd took the Chair for the remainder of the meeting.

DUES*DUES*DUES*

Dues for the PHA were set at: \$5.00 family membership and \$5.00 annual family dues. These are due each January and are retroactive to January, 1907. Please send these dues (and ANY contributions) to Ricky McLaney, Cedar Pines Farm, Sprague, Alabama 36076.

At this time we are pleased to have 45 registered members representing Pintlala, Hope Hull, Fleta, LeGrand, Snowdoun, Sankey, Mt. Carmel, Davenport, Sellers Station, Sprague Junction, Bethlehem, Tabernacle and Ada. Of these registered, 25 have paid their dues. PLEASE SEND THEM TO RICKY!

HARD AT WORK**

An index file will be ready soon at the PINTIAIA BRANCH LIBRARY for the use of the PHA. It is filling up and will be for your use while you are researching. COPIES of maps, manuscripts, pictures, class rosters, etc. all make interesting reading when compiling family histories, etc. Keep in mind that this will be for active use, and these pieces of history will be mandled. Do not donate an original that is too valuable for our purposes. COPIES ONLY!

BULLETIN BOARD**

Any questions or requests you may have for our newletter should be written down and turned in to Mrs. Todd.

Lewis Jones of Phoenix City would like the address of Ann Anderson Farrar's daughter. If you have this information please see Mrs. Todd.

THANKS*THANKS*THANKS

To the PINTIAIA BAPTIST CHURCH for their hospitality. To FRANK HAWTHORNE for his valuable assistance in working on our incorporation documents and for his special presentation at the last meeting. To MR. AND MRS. J.J. SANDERS for the histories of cemeteries and donation of a three hole punch. Mr. and Mrs. JIM LEWIS for the donations of a 1922 Melting Pot From Ramer High School and the book, Dear Grandchildren. To LURIENE HALL for acting as our temporary secretary and typing, typing, typing while we were organizing.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS**

Meetings have been set for July 19 and September 20. Any suggestions for programs would be welcome by Alice Carter or Susan Brown. As our members work on various committee assignments we look forward to many interesting volunteer programs. If you have the information but lack the nerve to give a program, a speaker will be arranged to present your information.

WE LOOK FORWARD TO MAILING FUTURE ISSUES OF NEWS AND NOTES TO ALL MEMBERS WHO HAVE PAID THEIR DUES.